School of Law Faculty Meeting January 24, 1983 Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Present: Barela, Bowler, Desiderio, J. Ellis, Fink, Flickinger, Gonzales, Hart, Hermann, Johnson, Martinez, Minzner,

Muir, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Scales, Schwartz, Simson, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton, Winograd; Student

Representatives Baber, Colon, Martinez; Camp

The meeting was called to order by Dean Desiderio; minutes of the meeting of January 10, 1983, were approved.

Dean Desiderio introduced U.N.M. President John Perovich, who spoke on the present state of the University. Higher standards for incoming freshmen have already been adopted, as well as efforts to attract more out-of-state students. He stressed the importance of adopting measures to keep spending within limits of curtailed funding. Already implemented are strict controls on travel and equipment budgets, as well as curtailment of hiring new or replacement personnel. He asked for cooperation and suggestions for saving money.

The Dean then explained new procedures, such as the requirement of prior approval on all travel reimbursement requests, the termination of deficit spending, and the freezing of a faculty position next year, vacated by a leave of absence. However, the offer to Bertha Hernandez still holds, and she has accepted.

Announcements:

- It is very important that grades be turned in as quickly as possible.
 The Committee on probations, suspensions and retention needs full information in making decisions, which students are entitled to learn immediately.
- 2. The SBA is drafting a new honor code, copies of which will be distributed to the faculty.
- 3. A preliminary curriculum proposal will be distributed in the very near future.
- 4. The CLEO program for 1983 will be held in Tucson, and having our representative there will be advantageous to our law school.
- 5. Next Monday at 4:00 p.m., faculty lounge, Dean Colton of the College of Education, will hold a colloquium, after which there will be a special faculty meeting to consider a recommendation by the Faculty Appointments Committee.
- 6. On February 14, Lee Teitelbaum will present aspects of his jury research project.

There followed discussion regarding the Hatch Chair, which is shared by Public Administration and the Law Schools. Among suggestions for recipients were Gary Bellow, Clinton Bamberger, Anthony Amsterdam, John Gilligan, Frank Michelman, and Dean Rusk.

Motion to permit Denise Madrid an extension of time in order to remove her grade of Incomplete was made, seconded, and adopted.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y